REFERRAL NUMBER 2013-11


For Public Notice via Internet

REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978

Title of Proposal:
Water for a Growing West Pipeline Project
Proponent:
Melbourne Water
Description of Project:


The project is a 17 kilometre long, 1.2 metre diameter underground drinking water pipeline that connects the St Albans Reservoir to the Cowies Hill Reservoir at Tarneit. The project would be constructed generally in road reserves and in power easements.
Decision:

The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is not required for the Water for a Growing West Pipeline Project, as described in the referral accepted on 24 December 2013.

Reasons for Decision:

· The project has the potential to impact on biodiversity values, however these impacts can be assessed without the need for an EES by the statutory approvals that are required, including the strategies and prescriptions under the Melbourne Strategic Assessment and Permitted clearing of native vegetation – biodiversity assessment guidelines (Department of Environment and Primary Industries, 2013).
· Overall, the effects of the project are of a low complexity and can be managed through the application of an Environmental Management Plan that includes measures to manage threatened species as described in the referral.

Date of Decision:
 11 February 2014















